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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd February 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Tony Green
Treasurer


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Simon Cain


Chris Green

1 Chairman’s Comments
We have now finished the Cross Country League for the year, and I shall leave it to our Club Captains to report on the results of this. However, I would like to congratulate and thank everyone who ran and supported, especially those experiencing cross-country for the first time. We may not have had our most successful season in terms of results, and circumstances dictated that some of our higher-scoring runners were not available for every race. However, this did not in any way affect the enthusiasm and commitment of those who did run. At the races I attended I was as ever delighted to see how many Striders waited at the finish to ensure that all of our runners were in safely, and I am sure that I am not alone in being proud of a club that treats the contribution of all of its members as equal. The support that we as Striders show for our fellow club members is worth any number of prizes.

The club’s men made an impressive showing at the Southern Counties Cross Country Championships at Parliament Hill Fields, putting out a team of ten runners, some of whom were taking part in their first Southerns – an experience which I’m sure they won’t forget in a hurry. The cross-country season will come to an end with the National Championships in Nottingham later this month, and I hope that our women’s team will also be able to make an impression there.

Tickets are now in sale for our annual Presentation Evening, which recognizes the achievements made by club members over the past year, both in their running and in their overall contributions to the club. This promises to be an enjoyable evening, and I hope you will all be joining me there to acknowledge and celebrate these successes.

I will end by reminding everyone that memberships are now being renewed, and can I call on you all to renew your membership promptly, as our club secretary has a marathon to train for, and I am sure he would rather be doing that.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Bill Barrett and Elaine Harries
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the December meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
MS will confirm the winner of the Ken Abbot Trophy for the awards night (and will retrieve the trophies)
5 Secretary Report

DD passed on an email about online membership accounts. Although the sum was small (approx £70), this is quite a large portion of our actual membership – so MS will currently take annual subs by hand
6 Treasurer’s Report

Due to technical issues, TG provided approximate accounts and planned on sending exact details to MS. (Update: MS forgot to follow up before the minutes were sent out)

7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in Jan 2014
As usual, January was a quiet month for road racing.

22nd December
Phil Nitchen's result from the Portsmouth marathon was too late for the December report, but he ran a P.B.

Saturday 11th January 
Amanda Rankin ran the Coventry park run.

Sunday 19th

Four Striders ran the Fred Hughes 10miles and all ran P.B.s. John Chapman finished 2nd vet 55 in the Folksworth 15mile.

Cross Country

Saturday  4th
This was the date for the County cross country, held in terrible conditions in Stockwood park. Well done to everybody who ran. Striders had some very good results. The ladies finished fifth in both the senior and vet race. Liz Davies was 2nd vet 50 and Karen Ashby was 3rd vet  50. The men's vet team finished in 3rd place. John Chapman was 1st vet 55, and Paul Keech was 2nd vet 55. In the vet 60 race, most runners took the wrong course so the race was ruled void. Our own vet 60  Chris Lamont was one of the only ones to take the right course and would have won the race very comfortably. Again well done to everybody who represented their club on such a horrible day.

Sunday 12th
Saw the last race of our cross country league and our worst result ever. To be fair we were short of some of our best runners but it was still a disappointing result. We have not yet been told our overall position but we know that we finished at the wrong end. We do need to say that the ladies team did very well throughout the five races but the men’s team had some very poor results. Hopefully things will improve next year. The only good result we got was Chris Lamont winning the vet 60 category. Thank you to everyone who has  helped us through the season in one way or another.

Saturday 25th
Once again it was very wet conditions for the Southern Cross Country championships in Parliament Hill Fields. We did not manage to field a ladies team this year which was disappointing, but we did have ten men running, including three first timers to Parliament Hill. A “perfect” introduction to the venue! Even though it was a very tough event, we think most of the runners enjoyed it. Well done to everybody who ran and a special thanks to Helen Morris, Elaine Harries and Dave Debnam for all their help.

8 Strider of the Month

The committee decided to award the Strider of the Month to Liz Davies for a recent period of PBs having suffered a bad knee injury last year.
9 Cross Country
3 Counties Cross Country:
BB was at the 3CXC meeting during the committee meeting

SH supplied an overview of: we could have done better, but we always fielded a team – and we want to keep the participation up.

(MS) will try to organise some XC specific speedwork towards the end of the summer (maybe at the weekend). It was also thought a good idea to the do the ‘sampler’ run.

It was felt that individual events were well organised but that the overall admin needed a bit of work. However, we did appreciate that it was the first year that Biggleswade were performing the admin.

National Cross Country:

(TG) to double check whether we can use Inspire Car Park – if not, MS will ask 3 Star Coaches whether we can meet at theirs.

10 Presentation Evening

Deposit has been paid for the room hire (and supplied a cheque for covering possible damage)
SC announced that 8 tickets had been bought so far.

Trophies have been ordered.

(SH) to ask for raffle prizes

EH decided that the suggested guest speaker was not appropriate. SH asked HM whether she would be speaker in her role as President.

Food will be organised nearer the time (when numbers are better known)
HM suggested that we make Tony Ashby an honorary member for all his photo and supporting work. (DD) to sort out a jacket of the correct size.

13 A.O.B

DD mentioned the Beginners Course, which will be discussed more at the next committee meeting – a suggested start date is 24th April (subject to the Luton 5k race dates)
DD will move the marathon & Ladies’ 5k links to the archive section of the website

DD gave an increased cost of vests. The committee indicated that vest costs will rise to £17 (including for new members). (MS) to send new prices to DD to start 1st April

TG indicated that the Luton Half is likely to go ahead, but the organisational aspects need to be confirmed

(MS) to confirm Club Championships to HM

DD mentioned that the Club Championship certificates still have Tony Simmons as president. This was deemed appropriate for the 2013 club championships, but will create a new certificate for the 2014 championships.

KA mentioned that the food drop off for social nights is always the same people. (SH) to ask for volunteers, (MS) to create an advance rota of 2 people a month

AW completed the Leadership in Running Fitness course (along with Jenny Griffiths and Amanda Rankin)
· The course was good, and they would like to have a more in-depth plan for the future

· It was suggested that the coaches meetings should start again – on a quarterly basis to start with

· (SH/EH) to sort out additional coaches t-shirts

HM mentioned the Luton Sports Awards

· The committee asked SH to put Stopsley Striders forward for the Club award

· No individual nominations were suggested.
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